COMPUTER SCIENCE PROGRAM

March 2, 1971

Dr. Charles Franklin Starmer MIRU Computation Center

Dear Frank:

I am authorized by Vice Provost and Dean of Faculty Harold Lewis to offer you the position of Associate Professor of Computer Science with tenure effective July 1, 1971, at an annual salary of \$25,000.00. As you know, this offer is made possible by the support of the Departments of Medicine and Surgery and the Division of Cardiology.

Drs. Wyngaarden, Sabiston, and Wallace have also provided in other ways for your effective development of instruction and research in Computer Science within the Medical Center. A copy of their memorandum of January 4, 1971 to Dr. Lewis is attached.

We look forward with great pleasure to working with you to develop the role of the computer in medical research, education, and practice and to interest young computer scientists in the exciting research in which you are engaged.

May we have a letter of acceptance from you?

Sincerely yours,

binecicity yours

Thomas M. Gallie Director

TMG: im

Attachment

cc: Dr. Harold W. Lewis Vice Provost, Dean of Faculty

> Dr. James B. Wyngaarden Chairman, Department of Medicine

Dr. David C. Sabiston Chairman, Department of Surgery

Dr. Andrew G. Wallace Chief, Division of Cardiology